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My comments are limited because the authors have already done a good job of capturing the discussion of the two 1998 UNISWG meetings and synthesizing it with the background information from 1997 meetings and from the RSIF decision.





In section 1.1 (Background, in the Executive Summary), it should be clearly identified that there are expected to be two stages of UNI implementation:  (1) an interim stage, which can be done soon with limited effort (using utilities’ existing identifiers or simple modifications to them) and which can get the underlying database processes into effect, and (2) an ultimate stage, which would include standardization on a national level, as well as full implementation of database processes that communicate between market participants.  The first stage can focus on communicating the UNIs between market participants, and does not need to fully integrate UNIs into participants’ internal databases.  The second stage should not backtrack on the accomplishments of the first (interim) stage, but rather make a transition to a permanent structure.  This process is described in sections 3.1 and 3.2 of the report, but the report can make this point more clearly by saying it right at the start.





In section 3.2.2 (SDG&E Implementation Steps for 1998), I recommend changing the format to a 16 character alphanumeric field, with the first four characters being “permanently” assigned to SDG&E, and specifically being the 4-character code assigned to SDG&E by WSCC.  This would increase the chance that SDG&E’s interim UNI values could become a long-lasting assignment, since they would be unique at least within WSCC if not nationally.  This would also not increase SDG&E’s need for data storage, since the number of characters to be stored would still be 12.  (I have already discussed this with a SDG&E representative on UNISWG, with an apparently favorable response.)





References occur at a few places to having a central entity oversee UNI development, and although I have no problem with any of the existing wording, I would not like to see these references strengthened prior to a lot of further discussion within UNISWG.  Although ORA would remain committed to participation to whatever future work will be required to implement a UNI system, I am not convinced that the parties already involved in UNISWG (and other interested parties that may become involved to represent their interests) will need to bring in other entities to finish this work.  I believe that an interim UNI system can be implemented by using the utilities’ existing identifiers or simple modifications to them, and the requirements to design a system that would implement ultimate national-level standards cannot be known until those standards are developed.





